
WWW.PIOPIO.NET.NZ 

FEBRUARY / MARCH 2017 

Bi Monthly Community Newsletter covering Piopio, Aria & Mahoenui Districts 

Making headway in a 
once male dominated 
sport, former Piopio 
College student Dr Farah 
Palmer has made history 
in her recent election to 
become the first ever 
women on the New 
Zealand Ruby board.   

As an athletic student 
Palmer enjoyed most 
sports  at the college 
during her attendance , 
however it wasn't until 
she found her niche in 
women’s rugby during 
her university years, that 
her talent developed. 

Her appointment to this 
board is one of many 
roles Palmer has 
contributed to sport and 
is a true reflection of her 
talent and strength at 
this level.   

This also follows  the 
launch of the renamed 
Women’s Provincial 
Rugby Championship, the 
Farah Palmer Cup.  
Having played 35 test 
matches for the Black 
Ferns and represented 
Otago, Waikato and 
Manawatu at provincial 
level she is one of the 
most iconic figures in 
women’s rugby.   

In consideration of 
acceptance, Palmer 

commented: “It’s very 

humbling to have the 

competition named in 

my honour. I had to 

have a real think 

about accepting it 

because rugby is a 

team sport and there 

are lots of women and 

men who have gone 

before me that really 

helped women’s rugby 

develop. But then I 

thought it is a great 

honour and I am happy 

to be acknowledged 

this way.”  

Her sporting accolades 
cover many years and 
highlights include;  the 
role as captain for the 
Black Ferns women’s 
rugby in the  World cup 
winning in 1998, 2002 
and 2006.  During this 
time Palmer was also 
named Maori 
sportsperson of the year 
in 1998 and 2006, and 
IRB International 
Women’s Personality of 
the year in 2005 and 
notably in 2014, she was 

inducted to the World 
Rugby Hall of Fame.   

With rugby and sport at 
the forefront, 
commendation and 
recognition as an Officer 
of the New Zealand 
Order of Merit in 2007 
and induction to the Wall 
of Fame at the University 
of Otago’s School of 
Physical Education in 
2006 are highlights in her 
career.   

As a senior lecturer in 
Massey University’s 
School of Management 
and director in the 
university's Maori 
business and leadership 
centre, her knowledge 
and expertise is well 
respected and this has 
been shown through the 
acknowledgment from 
provincial union rugby 
levels in her nomination 
also. It is noted her 
exceptional playing 
career and support in 
rugby at all levels is 
identified as her strength.  
With roles held in the 
Maori Rugby Board, New 
Zealand's Rugby 
Committee and work for 
World Rugby,  her 
perspective and insight 
will undoubtedly  be an 
asset and in particular  to 
Maori rugby in her 
position on the New 
Zealand Rugby board. 
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In time for the return of preschool 
children, Piopio Playcentre has 
brought nature to the playground.  
Created with the help of many local 
trades people and parents, a natural 
riverbed for the children to discover 
the theories of water and science, has 
been constructed. “Creating the area 
was like being a 4 year old again”, one 
parent joked. The arrival of a new mud 
play kitchen will adjoin the riverbed 
ensuring these children will explore 
and get their hands dirty.  Learning 
through play and experiencing the 
value of this is important for preschool 
children to grasp early stage 
development milestones. 

During 
Playcentre 
Awareness 
week, the centre 
will hold an open 
day to all 
preschoolers and 
families wishing 
to explore the 
new playground 
and play areas. 

Monday 6th 
March @ 
9.30am. 

Back to nature with kids play Rugby talent leads 
the way 

Eleanor laver  
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Upcoming events 

Kristen Pari  
8778185 

whanau@k04d025.kohanga.ac.

MAINLY MUSIC 

Thursdays  @ 10am 
 

All Saints Church                  
Moa Street , Piopio                                      

Music and movement for 
children     0-5yrs and 

their caregivers. 

Allison 877 8840    

 
 

An enthusiastic group 

meet to play Housie. 

1.00pm each Thursday  

at the Senior Citizens’ 

Rooms  

 

 

You are welcome to 

join us for fun, laughter 

and serious 

involvement in trying to 

be the winner!! 

Come and have some 

fun, along with an 

exchange of news and 

views.  

HOUSIE 

All Saints 
Church 

Main Road, Piopio 
Worship service 1st and 

3rd Sunday of each 
month.  Service at 

10am 

Reverend     
Jekheli Singh  

8788026 

LOOKING FOR NEW 
MEMBERS   

ALL AGES WELCOME 

Piopio Bowling 
Club 

Ph Eileen 
0272550868 

Tony 8778396   

 

We have a meeting on 
the first Tuesday of 

every month at 10 am. 

Following  this, a cuppa 
and  DVD or a guest 
speaker is planned.  

 All senior citizens are 
most welcome to 

attend. 

We have had some 
interesting ideas for 

visits once the weather 
improves so if you are 

interested, please make 
contact with us. 

 Wendy Weinberg 
8778686 

SENIOR  
CITIZENS 

 
 

 

Meeting Rooms   
  available at  

Piopio College   

8778173 

For hire 

 Bond 100.00 
 Audio Equipment 

Bond 60.00 
 Hire (Daily Hire-age) 

200.00 
 Rental per hour (max 

4 hours) 20.00 
 Audio Equipment - 

Hire Fee 65.00 
The above are all to be 
booked and paid for 
through the Waitomo 
District Council. 
The below is to be 
booked and paid for 
through the Committee.  

crockery hire: 
 

 Table         $10 per 
table 

 Chairs        $2   per 
chair 

 Wine flutes/glasses  
50c  per glass 

 Tumblers    50c  per 
glass 

 Place settings    $2 per 
setting includes 
(dinner, side and 
dessert plate, mug, 
knife fork and spoon) 

Piopio Hall  

Plants, produce,      
handcrafts, gems and 

more. 
Markets are held on 
the 3rd Sunday of 

each month.  
NEXT: 19th february 
Enquiries to Colleen  

07 877 6686 

Piopio market  

Computer skills  

Having trouble ... Come 
along and join our friendly 
group.  We can help with 
internet banking, emails, 

social media etc. 

To get better use from your 
computer, Tablets, I Pads, 

Phones. 

51A  King Street 
West  Te Kuiti 

Dave  Walton    
022 1935 711 

Sheryl  Baker                        
027 765 2099 

SeniorNet   Rooms              

07   878   6200   

seniornettk@live.com 

mailto:seniornettk@live.com
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3 LITTLE BIRDS . . . 

 News from the Fat Pigeon, Crafty 
Pigeon, Owls Nest & Night Owl 

NIGHT OWL: We have updated 
our menu summer slightly, 
adding a couple of favourites …   
T-bone steak and confit duck to 
name a couple.  

Don’t forget we are available for 
your function; family get-
togethers, birthdays, weddings 
and anniversaries. We have also 
hosted kids birthdays which have 
been a hit! You are welcome to 
bring blow-up castles etc to put 
out the back ... and because it’s 
all fenced it is a safe play area for 
the littlies. We have set kids 
buffet menus to choose from, so 
please contact us for your child’s 
next birthday. 

Otherwise, we hope to have 
some entertainment in the 
coming months ... once 
everything settles down after the 
festive season! 

FAT: The café is rocking along as 
usual. As you can imagine, it has 
been super-busy over the 

holidays so thank you all for your 
patience and continued support.  

CRAFTY: Lucy and Carly have 
been re-organising in the Crafty, 
and it looks absolutely amazing – 
well done ladies!  

Exciting new arrivals are hitting 
our shelves ... Grish has been 
busy unpacking and pricing, so 
pop in and see her and take a 
look. 

OWL’S NEST MOTEL:  Zoe has 
welcomed guests from around 
the world who absolutely love the 
motel and our village. We have a 
number of weddings coming up 
so the motel will be filled to 
capacity on a number of days, 
which is great to see. 

Also, we have added the ‘Big 
Nest’ to our rooms, which is the 
small house on the south side of 
the motel. This sleeps up to five 
and has its own kitchen and 
lounge.  If you have family or 
friends coming to visit, the ‘Big 
Nest’ may be just the ticket!               
Take care, enjoy the sun  and we 
hope to see you soon. 

Welcome to   
Te Kuiti Travel    

We are set and 
ready to fire - 
Melanie’s South Australian Foodie tour 
is all go.   I would like to share some info 
gleaned from my recent Sydney cruise. 
 Cruises are a cash-less society using a 

cruise debit card for all transactions.  
If you do not have a credit card you 
can activate your on-board account 
by a minimum cash deposit, which 
varies between cruise lines. 

 The night before, you receive a daily 
schedule of the following day’s 
events – salsa lessons, Broadway 
shows, tutorials, day excursions… 

 You have to check which cruise lines 
allow alcohol to be brought on board 
for private consumption. 

 Stay in touch with home by 
purchasing internet plans – warning, 
they can be pricey. 

 ATM facilities are available on board 
all ships 

 All dining on board is included in your 
fare, from a variety of buffet to a la 
carte, as well as beautiful specialty 
restaurants for a reasonable charge. 

 For more tips I am having a             

New To Cruise, Information evening 

Thursday 23rd of February at 

5.30pm.  

 

 

This year we are 
starting the year 
with seven 

classrooms and around 150 students 
which is due to climb throughout the 
year. While it hasn't been the best 
summer so far we are hoping for some 
fine weather to start the term off with. 
Once again swimming will take up a 
major part of the start of the term with 
daily swimming planned, we also have 
some water safety lessons occurring as 
well. At the end of last year we held 
our end of year assembly and 

prizegiving which was well attended 
by the community, we 
congratulated our prize winners, 
bid farewell to our Year 6 
students and outlined our plans 
for 2017. We have senior camp 
booked in for the start of term 2 for 
our year 5 and 6 students, so 
fundraising will be a big part of this 
term for many students. We also have 
some others trips being investigated 
as part of our water study called          
Te Awa, which plan to be exciting. 

Scott Lincoln 

     P:07 878 8184 

helloworld.co.nz/tekuiti  

lorrene.tekanawa@helloworld.co.nz 
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Project 
Piopio Trust 

Report 
January 

2017 

Project Piopio Trust  
(PPT)  have two major projects  still to 
complete in 2017: 

 the shelter for campers in Tui Park  

 the entrance, landscaping and 
information Boards around the new 
public toilets in Kara Park. 

Despite our efforts to apply for 
funding  for these projects, we were 
unable to raise sufficient funds to 
complete them both fully in 2016.  

We still need to raise more funds to 
make the finishing touches to the Tui 
Park shelter. The building needs 
another coat of sealer and we still 
have 2 large tables and seating to 

install. This will be a priority for 2017. 

The overall plans for Kara Park are as 
follows: 

Step 1: The gardens and front 
entrance to the toilets. The remainder 
of the work and planting here will be 
completed within the next 2 weeks.  

Step 2: Three new information boards 
to showcase the area, (framework 
designed by Trudy Denize- to be in 
keeping with her design for the toilet 
block), will be placed at the front of 
the toilets: one either side of the 
toilet entrance in the pebble-filled 
boxes and one to the right of the 
toilets. 

Step 3: A winding concrete path will 
lead from the toilets to the café 
bridge 

Step 4:  A garden will be made to 
allow access to, but disguise, the 

large array of inspection lids to the 
sewage tanks etc. 

Step 5: to tidy up/replace the front 
fence along Kara Park 

Fortunately, the evening we hosted 
with Al Brown in October raised a 
sufficient amount of money for us to 
begin Step 1, tidying around the 
toilets in Kara Park, ready for the 
holiday season. We have been 
working with Waitomo District 
Council on this project, with both 
planning and funding. We designed 
the landscaping to fit in with the thick 
chunky timber, rhyolite boulder/rural 
type theme we have running through 
the town already. Kevin Hall built the 
gardens for us, Dave Tapara did the 
concrete work and we sealed all of 
the redwood timber ready for the 
gardens to be completed. WDC have 
provided the topsoil, plants and 
labour to complete the work in the 
garden area.  

A big THANK YOU to these people for 
helping us achieve this first step.  We 
have had some very positive 
comments from passers by already.  

PPT—Nicky Atkinson, Barrie Tatham, 
Kirsty Reeves, Lynn Merchant, Melanie 
Simpson. 

 

A ll over New Zealand 
communities are taking 

ownership of reducing and 
preventing family violence.   

Family violence happens in homes, in 
neighbourhoods and in communities. 
Crisis services such as Police and 
social services which support victims 
and perpetrators usually get involved 
after violence has happened. 

So communities have a significant 
role to play in preventing violence 
and making it not OK, just as they 
have with smoking and drink driving. 

Families can declare themselves 
violence-free and adults can look out 
for and protect children in their 
neighbourhood and community.   
It’s OK tO asK fOr help 
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Councillors 
Update 

The 2016 Local Body Elections have 
been and gone. With Lorrene Te 
Kanawa not standing again in the 
Urban Ward, an election was 
required and the new face at the 
Council Table is Janene New who 
you will have noticed on the back 
page of the December ‘Waitomo 
Way’. 

The Waitomo Way also advised that 
the development of the draft 
Exceptions Annual Plan 2017/18 is 
now underway. The Annual Plan is 
the budget and physical work plan 

for the year 1st of July to 30th of June, 
and is the basis for striking the Rates 
for that year, after it has been 
approved by the Auditors. 

We are required to produce a Long 
Term Plan (LTP), which is basically 10 
Annual Plans combined together, 
and the last was for the 2015 – 2025 
period, with a full review required 
every three years. 

The first year of the 2015 – 25 LTP 
(the 2015/2016 year) was the budget 
that set the Rates for the 2015/16 
year. If the budgets for the second 
and third years need changing, as 
they invariably 

do, we have to go 
through the 
Exceptions Annual 
Plan process, 
which we did for 
the current year, 
and are now doing for the coming 
2017/18 financial year. In the 2017/18 
year we will start the cycle again, 
reviewing the LTP so it will become 
the ‘2018 – 28 Long Term Plan’. 

It is complicated, so if you want 
anything clarified, please contact 
me. 

Phil Brodie Ph:  8778033 

The Senior Citizen 
group wish to thank their 
members who contributed to 
our  recent fundraising efforts.  

Special thanks must go to the 
people in our community who 
helped us by buying our goods 
and donating raffles. We have 
been very fortunate to receive 
several monetary donations as 
well. We are now in a healthy 
position financially and will 
continue to maintain this by 
further fundraising in the 
future.   

 

Exercise sessions have begun 
again on Thursday mornings at 
9:30 and Housie is played in the 
afternoon beginning at 
1:00pm. A special thank you to 
June O’Donoghue who has led 
the exercise sessions for years. 
Come along and Sit and be Fit! 
Please come along and join in.   

We do welcome new members 
– Subscriptions are $15 per 
year.    

Wendy Weinberg  President 

Em: brodieauahi@xtra.co.nz 

Noteworthy 
News from 
Aria School 

Happy 2017 everyone! 

Welcome to a new 
staff member! 

We welcome Miss 
Sarah O’Connor to our 
staff. Sarah will be 
teaching our New 
Entrant – Year 2 class. 

 After completing her 
teaching degree Sarah 
travelled extensively in 
Europe before teaching 
last year in a Hamilton 
Kindergarten. This is 
her first year in a 
primary school. Sarah 

has a farming 
background (Te Kawa) 
and is flatting in Te 
Kuiti. Sarah is a very 
passionate and 
talented dancer and we 
are all very excited 
about her joining our 
team here at Aria 
School. 

Aria Two Day Trail 
Bike-Ride – don’t 
forget our major 
fundraising event of 
the year during the 
weekend of 18th/19th 
February. Full details in 
the advertisement 
included in this 
Birdtalk. 
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Www.awakinoriverlodge.co.nz 
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Piopio Lions Club 

Gavin Todd (07) 877 7700 or  

Ken Perry (07) 877 8035 

Piopio Memorial Hall 

Vikki Watson (07) 877 8289 

Tracey Neal (07) 877 8009  

Crockery/Cutlery/Glass Hire)  

Piopio/Paearuhe Retirement  Village 

Jenny Brodie (07) 8778033  
Opportunity Shop/Mustard Seed 

Colleen Strahan (07) 878 7918 

Seniors’ Exercise Classes 

June O’Donoghue (07) 877 8492 

Senior Citizens Organisation 

Bookings: Beryl Huia (07) 877 8353 

The Old Piopio Post Office Art Gallery 

(022) 437 0789 

Vanilla Blonde & Carley Jane Beauty 

(07) 8778446 

Waitanguru Rural Women 

Wendy Coup E: wdcoup@gmail.com.  

SPORTS &                     

Aria Squash Club 

Terry Alcock (07) 877 6670 

Light Horse Club 

Koa Gower E:koa@farmside.co.nz 

Hayleigh Bird  (07)  8786840 

Line Dancing Club 

Linda Oliver (07) 877 8313 

Piopio-Aria Golf Club 

Tracey Mulligan (07) 877 8234 

Piopio Bowling Club 

Eileen 0272550868 Tony (07) 8778396   

Piopio Domain Board 

Kate Carter (07) 877 8146 

Piopio Rugby Football Club 

President:  Peter Hurley  (07) 8777577 

Secretary:  Joy Jefferies (07) 8778875 

Piopio Swimming Club 

Pres: Lee Alcock (07) 8777 754 

E:shellalcock@hotmail.com 

Pony Club 

Anna Nelson (07) 877 7744 

Heather Pease (07) 877 8144 

Te Kuiti Tramping Club 

Jenny Brodie Ph (07)877 8033.  

Tennis Club 

Reon Verry (07) 878 8678 

The King Country Hunt 

President: Joy Hurley 07 8777577  

Trail Bikes & Moto Cross Track  

Darren Lupton (07) 8778054 

Waitomo Ski Club 

Ian Kerr (07) 878 7661 

Waitomo Aero Club 

Pete Voyce (07) 877 8254 

John Carter (07) 877 8290 

Walking Group 

Jennifer Kearns (07) 877 8836 

BAR & RESTAURANT 
Aria Cosmopolitan Club  

(07) 877 7812 

Cloverleaf Cafe 

(07) 8778368 

Fat Pigeon Cafe 

(07) 8778822 

Night Owl Bar & Eatery 

(07) 8778769 

Piopio Cosmopolitan Club 

(07) 877 8204 

Piopio Berry Orchards 

(07) 8778490 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES 
Aria Playcentre 

Michelle Carter (07) 8778495 

Aria Toy Library 

Librarian: Lucille mb: 0211350466     
E: ariatoylibrary@gmail.com 

Curious Keas Daycare 

Stephanie Brough (07) 8778224 

Kohanga Piopio 

Kristen Pari (07) 8778185 

Mainly Music 

Alison Singleton (07) 8778840 

Piopio Playcentre 

Rachael Laver  (07) 8778484 

HEALTH 
Big Sky Physiotherapy & Acupuncture 

Erin Barclay (07) 877 7842 or 027 
8879785 email  erinbigsky@gmail.com 

Cancer Society 

Kaye Nelson (07) 877 7840 

Helen Verry (07) 877 8582 

Ear Health 

Ginny Opie  (07) 877 6818 

King Country Chiropractic 

Dr Scott Mouatt 

(07) 873 7376   Mob: 027 3301 339                                         
E:  kcchiro@xtra.co.nz 

Recreation Centre 

Kimberley Cody  (07) 8778700               
M: 027 2101860                                        

COMMUNITY SERVICES & 
business 
Housie Afternoon (Thursdays) 

Shirley Bardsley (07) 877 8725 

Justice of Peace 

Kath Tucker (07) 8777720                     
Rose Young (07) 877 8029                    
Vikki Hall (07)8778058 

Laver Marine 

(07) 8778484 (021) 105 4737 

Marriage Celebrants 

Rose Young (07) 877 8029 

Oily Rag Garage & Tyre services 

(07) 8778159 

Piopio College Community Library 

18 Aria Road, Piopio 

Liz Jones (07) 877 8173 Ext 220 

Piopio Garden Circle 

Cheryl Austin (07) 877 8771 

ACTIVITIES & ATTRACTIONS 
Hairy Feet Waitomo 

(07) 8778003 

Piopio & Districts Museum 

John Petre (07) 877 8293 

Key available at Piopio Superette  

Piopio Market Day 
Colleen  (07) 877 6686  

Piopio POP (Tui Park)  

Snow Nicol (07) 877 8177 

Key for toilet available from the           
Cloverleaf Tearooms or Snow Nicol 
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07 877 8399 / 021 266 7768 

Shelley pratt 
Rural Delivery  

Community feedback and articles are welcomed 
and appreciated. The views published in this 
publication are not those of the editor but of the 
contributors.  Articles must not be longer than 280 
words and may have accompanying photos.                                                                               
We reserve the right to edit any material.                          

ADVERTISING CHARGES 

   Local Business:  $35/issue -   approximately 
business card size 
   Clubs & Organizations:  Free up to 75 

words 
   Out of Area Casual:  $45/issue - 

approximately business card size 

   Classified Advertisements:  $5 per 3-line 
advertisement 
  Package:  Annual $200.  Includes six 

advertisements and one special 1/3 page   
‘My Business’ article annually 

Editor Donna Pari  piopiobirdtalk@gmail.com 

Accounts  Maree Jones   awakau44@gmail.com 

The finer details ... 

[ [  Proudly supported by our local businesses  ] ] 


